Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter  Number 2

Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 



Hope all is well for you and you have enjoyed the beautiful autumn weather and now the warm northerly rain. Here is another newsletter to keep you up to date with Biodiversity happenings in the Waikato.

Next Forum Meeting 

The next Forum meeting is scheduled for 26 June 2003 at the Hamilton Gardens Exhibition Hall.  So keep this day free to attend if you can. The theme for the day is Celebrating Our Progress with a focus on Freshwater as it is the International Year of Freshwater.  Below is the draft schedule for the day.  I will have the details of the agenda finalised in my next correspondence with you in mid June.

9.30
 
Welcome, Housekeeping, Update on Vision developments

10.00
Presentations from three speakers on aspects of biodiversity and freshwater

10.45

Highlight and showcase the Biodiversity Advice Waikato

11.00

Update from Community Biodiversity Groups who attend

11.30

Update from Action Bio-Community on National developments

12.00

Lunch

1.00

Field trip

3.00

Return to wrap up the day

3.30 End of meeting

Please let me know by email or phone by Thursday 19 June 2003 if you are able to attend so that I can organise numbers for catering purposes.

Spreading the Biodiversity Word

If you know of any groups or individuals who would like to be part of the Forum and come to the meetings and/or receive the newsletter please give them my email m.cursey@actrix.co.nz or phone me on 07 839 2460.  Also if you pass their contact details to me I will be in touch with them. Thanks a lot to those of you who have done that already.

Biodiversity Advice Waikato Service Update

The launch of the Biodiversity Advice Waikato service is imminent.  Jan Hoverd and David Rodda are preparing for the launch and also to have a presence at the Field Days next month.

The phone service will operate from Monday–Friday 12.30-8.30pm.

The contact telephone number is 0800BIODIV or 0800246348.  More details about the Service in the next newsletter.

Biodiversity Office in the Hamilton Environment Centre, PO Box 19104, Hamilton.

The Biodiversity office is in the Hamilton Environment Centre, 25 Ward Street, above Air New Zealand. Drop in and have a look around when you are in town sometime. Phone at the Environment Centre on  07 839 2460

Community Biodiversity Enhancement Projects

One of the activities that the Forum members have identified is the development of a Habitat Restoration and Reconstruction Strategy for the Waikato Region. As part of developing this strategy we need to gain an understanding of what community biodiversity activities are taking place in the Region.  It seems to me that there are lots of wonderful projects going on in a range of different areas across the Waikato Region.

The Focus group has asked me to develop a database of all these activities and draw on maps the project boundaries.  The database could be used to:-

· find case studies to promote and highlight  

· develop synergies between community activities 

· develop a regional picture of what is happening for the good of biodiversity

· look for potential sources of eco-sourced plant material

· put new groups in touch with locals “who have been there and done that”

· highlight the gaps of activity for future focus.

I am starting to co-ordinate this work and will be contacting groups to meet with you about your projects over the coming months.  Much of the information can be placed on a template electronically but I do need to meet with you for drawing the boundaries of your project on a map not to mention seeing some of the successes of your projects.  

Community Biodiversity Projects–Inspiring Case Studies 

I am putting together a bank of “good news stories” to be highlighted in future newsletters.  I need your help.
Can you please email me or post me a description of your project and the outcomes that you have achieved. The description only need be 150-200 words.  Sharing these by way of the newsletter can enthuse and inspire other people involved in similar work and network groups in with each other.  We all need good news stories and there are some great ones out there.  They maybe small scale or large scale and every piece of work adds to the overall enhancement of indigenous biodiversity.

Next Biodiversity Funding Round November /December 2003
There will probably be another funding round towards the end of the year.  There are 2 types of funds available: advisory and condition. Information, including the funding application, forms and guides to applying can be found on

http:/www.biodiversity.govt.nz/land/nzbs/land/condition.html

Forum member’s email, address and phone numbers

Thank you to those of you who have contacted me about your email address. I am continually updating the forum membership list.  Please contact me with your email details if you have received this by post. That would be great. It is much easier to get in contact with you via email if you have it.  

I am really enjoying the work and look forward to meeting with you at the Forum in June.

Moira Cursey









